
Question on Notice 
 

No. 1198 
 

Asked on 27 October 2022 
 

DR M ROBINSON asked the Deputy Premier, Minister for State Development, 
Infrastructure, Local Government and Planning and Minister Assisting the Premier on 
Olympics Infrastructure (HON S MILES) – 
 
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to the Dunwich ferry terminal upgrade which was committed to by all 
levels of government in the SEQ City Deal—  
 
Will the Deputy Premier advise (a) if the federal funding is confirmed in the 2022 
budget, (b) the amount being contributed by each level of government (reported 
separately) and (c) the timeline for completion of the project? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
a) The Australian Government has committed to honour all previously signed City 

Deal commitments. In the 2022-2023 Federal Budget, the Australian Government 
confirmed funding of $363.9 million over four years, more than half of the total 
Australian Government SEQ City Deal funding commitment. This is the same 
amount of funding provided in the March 2022 Federal Budget.  

 
b) The SEQ City Deal funding commitments announced in early 2022 were not broken 

down by individual project. The SEQ City Deal is supported by a $667.77 million 
investment from the Australian Government, $618.78 million from the Queensland 
Government and $501.62 million from the Council of Mayors (SEQ). 

 
c) The SEQ City Deal implementation planning has commenced. The three levels of 

government have been working together to finalise an Implementation Plan for 
public release by the end of 2022. The Dunwich Ferry Terminal Upgrade has also 
been identified as a key project in the Gumpi Master Plan, which is set for release 
in 2023. 


